



Community Conder Adus Cheth Thear

2 1 MAY 2012

Manager's C

South Dublin County Council

## Comhshaol, Pobal agus Rialtas Áitiúil Environment, Community and Local Government

Office of the Minister

7 May 2012

Ms. Mary Maguire, South Dublin County Council, County Hall, Town Centre, Tallaght, Dublin 24.

RE: REP1653/PH/12

Dear Ms. Maguire,

I have been asked by Mr. Phil Hogan, T.D., Minister for the Environment, Community and Local Government, to refer further to your correspondence in connection with the non-principal private residence charge.

As you are aware, the charge on non-principal private residences (NPPR), which is set at €200 per dwelling, is levied and collected by local authorities. It is used to support the provision of local services and the income from the charge is retained by the individual local authorities that collect it.

The Local Government (Charges) Act 2009, which sets out the detail of the €200 charge, was amended in some respects by the Local Government (Household Charge) Act 2011. However, the level of the charge was unchanged and there are no current plans to further amend the legislation. However, please be assured that all matters relating to the NPPR will continue to be kept under review in the Department.

Yours sincerely,

Éddie Kiernan, Private Secretary

An Roinn Comhshaoil, Pobail agus Rialtais Áitiúil, Teach an Chustaim, Baile Átha Cliath 1
Department of the Environment, Community and Local Government, Custom House, Dublin 1

Teil/Tel: 353 1 888 2000 Faics/Fax: 353 1 878 8640

Ríomhphost/e-Mail: minister@environ.ie

www.environ.ie



Páípéar 100% Athchúrsáilte Printed on 100% recycled paper